
 
 

                              
CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION 

QUARTERLY MEETING 
 WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 26, 2022  

9:00 AM 
 

City Hall 
255 W. Alameda Street, 1st Floor Conference Room 

Tucson, Arizona 
LEGAL ACTION REPORT 

____________________________________________________________  
 
Call to Order / Roll Call 9:00am 
A Quorum was established. Present:  Chairperson Paul Fimbres, Commissioner Carol 
West, Commissioner Becky Montaño, Commissioner Michael Mathieu, and 
Commissioner Eddie Rios  
 
1. Call to Audience 
  No one addressed the Commission  

 
3.  Civil Service Rule X – Scheduling Process  

 
• Elsa Quijada went over current process of forming quorum  
• Chair Paul Fimbres expressed interest in being included in initial 

emails to participants for availability.  
• Once 2 sets of possible dates determined, email will go to rest of 

Commissioners 
• First 3 Commissioners including Chair who respond will make up 

the panel for hearing. 4th to respond will be alternate.  
  
  Discussion and information only, no action taken. 
 

2. Update on Ryan Remington case  
• Michael Storie provided a brief update on the Ryan Remington case. 

Will be on upcoming Quarterly agendas for more updates. 
  

  Discussion and information only, no action taken. 
 
4. Civil Service Commission 2023 Quarterly meeting schedule 

• Tentative dates agreed upon with the exception they are subject to 
change according to availability.   

 
  Discussion and information only, no action taken. 
 
3. Proposed Rule change to Rule X (10 day/80 hour suspension) 

• Gioia Sanderson (City Attorney’s Office) summarized the updated 
language to Rule X clearly defining 10 days and 80 hours 

• Michael Storie argued that different schedules have different amounts of 
hours in a 10 day period  

 
Commissioners requested to return with classifications and a matrix. 
 
Discussion and information only, no action taken. 

 
5. Location of hearings – Proposed moving all hearings to Tucson Police 

Department  

 



 
 

 
• Jennifer Stash expressed safety concerns and reason for her suggestion to move 

hearings to TPD headquarters.  
• Commissioners expressed similar concerns but also mentioned did not want to 

cut out all other locations as options for holding the hearings 
• Parking was expressed as another concern 
• Determined City Hall would remain first option with other locations as alternate 

locations and revisit location move to TPD in the future 
 

Discussion and information only, no action taken. 
 
6. Approval of Minutes: 
 Quarterly Meeting, July 27, 2022 
 Hearing: Bencomo June 14-16, 2022 
   
 Correction to be made then Commission to review and approve at later date 

 
7. Scheduling of Pending Appeals 
 No pending hearings.  
 
  
Having no further items to discuss, the quarterly meeting adjourned at 10:33 
A.M. 


